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Mr. Wright noted that we have budgeted in the 2023 General Fund Capital 
Improvements, $32,000 for electronic sign upgrades. The sign at Trailside (6750 Branch 
Hill Guinea Pike) is one of our oldest, being installed in 2016 and is out of warranty. 
The signs have proved to be a valuable tool to connect with our residents and broadcast 
important information. 

An upgrade would consist of a new Samsung 8mm 120 x 270 Matrix Display. This 
would give us a bit more than 4.5 times the pixels that the current 16 mm sign has 
(6,912 in current display compared to 32,400 in new display). The smaller the pixel 
number means less space between the pixels for a much higher resolution image. This 
upgrade would also give us the ability to display videos up to 60 frames per second. The 
new display would also be about 6 inches taller, so the estimate includes the necessary 
modifications to the exiting cabinet. 

We received two quotes from Signarama - one from the Cincinnati location and one 
from Lawrenceburg. Triumph Signs did not respond to our request for a quote. 
Signarama of Lawrenceburg came in slightly lower at a cost of $31,582.35. We have 
utilized Signarama of Lawrenceburg for service repairs, and they have installed all of 
the signs located in the Township. 

Mr. Eli ff presented a recommendation of approval with conditions in Zoning Case #5 89 
from the Zoning Commission. The case involves a requested rezoning for a 36.4 7± acre 
parcel from "B-2" General Business District and "I" Planned Industrial Park District to 
"R-3" Residence District with an "R-PUD" overlay plan. The project proposes 189 
ranch style apartment units. 

With the Board of Trustees receiving the case on August 14, 2023 and the earliest 
notice publication, the time window for the hearing is from Monday September 4, 2023 
to Thursday September 14, 2023. 

Recommended date and time to hold the hearing: 
• Monday, September 11, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. preceding the regularly scheduled

7:00 p.m. Work Session.

Ms. Wolff made a motion to set a special Board of Trustees meeting for Monday 
September 11, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. to hear zoning case #589, and any other business that 
may come before the Board, seconded by Mr. Schulte and all voted "A YE." 

Mr. Elliff presented background on several properties that are in need of maintenance 
and noted that he will be bringing them back to the Business meeting for action. 

Mr. Wright noted that in the past we have discussed the need to coordinate with the 
County Engineers Office and Goshen Township to have safety and capacity 
improvements made to the intersection of Woodville Pike and Deerfield Road. The 
traffic volume through this intersection has increased several fold in the last two 
decades as it is a connector to SR 28 and subdivisions have been completed in both 
townships on those corridors. 

The intersection is a four-way stop without any turn lanes and there are not sufficient 
shoulders. Response times for Fire & EMS and Police services are delayed during high 
traffic times as the Woodvill Pike leg often backs up past the Baptist Church and School 
property with ten-minute waits occurring for motorists. We have seen an increase in the 
number of accidents and accidents with injuries. Due to the traffic patterns being 
heavier for two legs of the intersection and the geometry of the intersection, installing a 
roundabout would be the optimal improvement. 
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